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TAPE 154, SIDE A

003    CHAIR REPINE:  Calls the meeting to order at 10:05 a.m.

WORK SESSION ON SB 642

010  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT A) and the SB 642-A6 amendments (EXHIBIT
B).

045  TERRY LEGGERT,  DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE:  Speaks to  the proposed
language and explains its purpose.

070    REP. WOOTEN:  States supports of the bill.

079    MOTION:  REP. VanLEEUWEN moves the SB 642-6 amendments.

VOTE: Hearing  no  objection,  the  motion  carries.  Rep.  Rijken  is

excused.

086  MOTION: REP. VanLEEUWEN moves  SB 642, as amended,  to the full
Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE: Hearing  no  objection,  the  motion  carries.  Rep.  Rijken  is

excused.

REP. VanLEEUWEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

WORK SESSION ON SB 945



100  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT C).

109  RAY  GRIBLING, UNISERVICE  CORPORATION:  Explains concern 
regarding the trust issues of this bill. -Answers questions from the
members.

138    REP. WOOTEN:  Questions fees paid by the consumer to the trustee.

MR. GRIBLING: The funds are deposited in  a common trust account. They

are identified within the account.

182    REP. VanLEEUWEN:  How does this plan make money?

MR. GRIBLING:  It is made on the initial contract.

221  REP.  NAITO:  Would the  financial  institution  be liable  on  the
bank account if they were to inappropriately transfer the funds?

MR. GRIBLING:  Yes.

231    REP. NAITO:  Questions the SB 945-1 amendments.

MR. GRIBLING:  Explains  that  the  proposed  amendments  would  cover

endowment care cemeteries.

239  REP.  NAITO:  Concern  with  the background  check  being  applied 
in a non-discriminatory fashion.

MR. GRIBLING: The background check is not for those people currently in
the business of selling pre-need.

280    MOTION:  REP. WOOTEN moves the SB 945-1 amendments.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

290  MOTION:  REP. WOOTEN  moves SB  945,  as amended,  to the  full
Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

REP. WOOTEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

WORK SESSION ON SB 498A

315  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT D) and the proposed SB 498-A6 (EXHIBIT
E).

352  HEIDI ANDERSON,  ARCHITECTS COUNSEL  OF OREGON:  Speaks to  the
proposed amendments. -Offers additional conceptual amendments.

TAPE 155, SIDE A

001  GLEN HAVENER,  OREGON BUILDING OFFICIALS  ASSOCIATION: Submits
testimony in favor of SB 498 and speaks to the proposed amendments
(EXHIBIT F).



036    MOTION:  REP. NAITO moves the SB 498-A6 amendments.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

041    MOTION:  REP. NAITO moves the conceptual language.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

050  MOTION:  REP. NAITO  moves  SB 498,  as  amended, to  the  full
Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

REP. NAITO will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 1087A

066  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT G).

075  CLAUDIA BLACK, REPRESENTING SENATOR RON CEASE:  Testifies in favor
of SB 1087A. -Provides protection against fraud.

118  CHUCK SHEKATOFF, MULTNOMAH COUNTY LEGAL AID:  Reviews the history
of the bill in the Senate committee. -Answers questions from the
members.

264   FRANK  BRAWNER,  OREGON  BANKERS  ASSOCIATION:  Supports  the
proposed legislation. -Fraud is a small part. -Photo identification
cards. -Concerns of the banks. -Fee will be charged.

349  BILL WALKER, DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN  RESOURCES: Outlines pilot project
used for aged and disabled clients.

TAPE 154, SIDE B

001    MR. WALKER:  Continues to respond to questions from the members.

080    REP. WOOTEN:  Expresses her support for the bill.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 645

182   FRANK  BRAWNER,   OREGON  BANKERS  ASSOCIATION:   Submits  and
reviews testimony in favor of SB 645 (EXHIBIT H).

228  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT I),  SB 645-A4 amendments  (EXHIBIT J)
and SB

645-A5 amendments (EXHIBIT K).

270   STEVE  RODEMAN,  OREGON  CREDIT   UNION  LEAGUE:  Submits  and
reviews testimony in favor of SB 645 (EXHIBIT L).

285  KEITH BURNS, OREGON FINANCIAL SERVICE ASSN.:  Testifies in support
of SB 645 and the SB 645-5 amendments. -Suggests additional language.

350  MIKE DEWEY, APPRAISAL  INSTITUTE: Testifies in  favor of SB  645
and the proposed amendments. -Answers questions from the members.



TAPE 155, SIDE B

051  LINDA RIDDELL,  APPRAISER CERTIFICATION  AND LICENSURE  BOARD:
Testifies in favor of SB 654 and responds to questions from the members.
-Speaks to the SB 654-4 amendments. -Answers questions from the members.

WORK SESSION ON SB 645A

141    MOTION:  REP. NAITO moves to adopt the conceptual amendments.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

146    MOTION:   REP. NAITO moves the SB 645-A5 amendments.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

149    MOTION:   REP. NAITO moves the SB 645-A4 amendments.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

152  MOTION: REP.  NAITO moves  SB 645-A,  as amended,  to the  full
Commerce Committee with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 621

155  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  preliminary
staff measure summary (EXHIBIT M).

170   FRANK  BRAWNER,   OREGON  BANKERS  ASSOCIATION:   Submits  and
reviews testimony in favor of SB 621 (EXHIBIT N). -Answers questions
from the members.

WORK SESSION ON SB 621

244  MOTION: REP. WOOTEN moves  SB 621 to the full  Commerce Committee
with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

REP. WOOTEN will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 748

260  JANET McCOMB,  COMMITTEE ADMINISTRATOR:  Outlines the  Preliminary
Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT O).

266   FRANK  BRAWNER,   OREGON  BANKERS  ASSOCIATION:   Submits  and
reviews testimony in favor of SB 748 (EXHIBIT P).

WORK SESSION ON SB 748

336  MOTION: REP. RIJKEN moves  SB 748 to the full  Commerce Committee
with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries. REP. VanLEEUWEN will
lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.



PUBLIC HEARING ON SB 942

370   FRANK  BRAWNER,   OREGON  BANKERS  ASSOCIATION:   Submits  and
reviews testimony in favor of SB 942 (EXHIBIT Q).

TAPE 156, SIDE A

020    MR. BRAWNER:  Answers questions from the members.

042   STEVE  RODEMAN,  OREGON  CREDIT   UNION  LEAGUE:  Submits  and
reviews testimony in favor of SB 942 (EXHIBIT R).

Submitted for the record, Preliminary Staff Measure Summary (EXHIBIT S).

WORK SESSION ON SB 942

056  MOTION: REP. WOOTEN moves  SB 942 to the full  Commerce Committee
with a do pass recommendation.

VOTE:  Hearing no objection, the motion carries.

CHAIR REPINE will lead discussion in the full Commerce Committee.

062    CHAIR REPINE:  Adjourns the meeting at 12:02 p.m.

Submitted by:                   Reviewed by:

Debbie Schieno                  Janet McComb Clerk                      
    Administrator
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